
Beverly Eaves Perdue 
Governor 

 
Alvin W. Keller Jr. 

Secretary 

North Carolina Department of Correction 
 

Public Affairs Office Keith Acree 
4202 Mail Service Center Director 
Raleigh, NC  27699-4202 
(919) 716-3700 

 

For Release: IMMEDIATE 
Date: Sept. 1, 2011 
 

Contact: Keith Acree 
Phone: 919-716-3700 

 
Inmate labor available for debris cleanup after Hurricane Irene 
Requests must be channeled through NC Emergency Management 

 
RALEIGH – Inmate cleanup crews are assisting with debris cleanup at multiple sites in coastal North 
Carolina in the wake of Hurricane Irene.  Minimum-custody inmate crews will be available for cleanup 
assignments over the next few weeks. 
 
All requests for inmate labor for storm cleanup should be directed to county emergency management offices 
to be routed to the State Emergency Operations Center (EOC) in Raleigh.   From the State EOC, requests can 
be tasked to the Department of Correction or other agencies with similar resources.  Contact information for 
county emergency management offices can be found at www.nccrimecontrol.org by clicking on 
Emergency Management. 
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